
 

 

Shooting with animals  
 
No special shooting permits are required to film animals. It is sufficient to inform the local official veterinarian of when 
and where you are planning to film animals and which and how many animals are involved in the shoot. If you are  
filming animals belonging to different owners, you will need to obtain a permit for the gathering of animals from the 
responsible health office.  
 
As a general rule, animals may only be brought to South Tyrol if they originate from areas and breeders with the same 
animal health status as South Tyrol.  
 
If livestock is imported to South Tyrol from non-EU countries, a permit must be obtained from the Italian Ministry of 
Health in advance. 


